
US Army Corps 
of Engineers 
Alaska District 

Regulatory Division (1145) 
CEPOA-RD 
Post Office Box 6898 
JBER, Alaska  99506-0898 

PUBLIC NOTICE DATE: September 20, 2017 

EXPIRATION DATE: November 18, 2017 

REFERENCE NUMBER: POA-2015-16 

WATERWAY: Beaufort Sea 

***PUBLIC NOTICE REVISION*** 

On August 21, 2017, the Alaska District Corps of Engineers published a Public Notice 
for Department of the Army (DA) permit number POA-2015-16, Beaufort Sea, for a DA 
permit application from Hilcorp Alaska, LLC, to construct a self-contained offshore 
drilling and production facility located in the Beaufort Sea Outer Continental Shelf 
(OCS).  The project site is located within two federal leases (OCS-Y1650 and 
OCS-Y1585), in Foggy Island Bay within the Beaufort Sea, northeast of the Prudhoe 
Bay Unit, and east of the Duck Island Unit.  The Liberty Development Production Island 
(LDPI) would be located approximately five miles north of the Kadleroshilik River in 
approximately 19 feet of water at Latitude 70.2746º N., Longitude 147.5863º W. 

The original Public Notice comment period closed on September 20, 2017. 

The Public Notice comment period has been extended to November 18, 2017.  

All other information contained in the previous notice remains the same.  Please bring 
this announcement to the attention of anyone you know who is or may be interested.  
Please contact Heather Markway at (907) 753-2797, toll free from within Alaska at 
(800) 478-2712, by fax at (907) 753-5567, or by email at 
Heather.N.Markway@usace.army.mil for additional information concerning this notice. 
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